Department of Defense

WHISTLEBLOWER POLICY

(a) As stated in 10 USC 2409, an employee of Microboard Processing Inc. may not be discharged, demoted,
or otherwise discriminated against as a reprisal for disclosing to a Member of Congress, a representative of
a committee of Congress, an Inspector General, the Government Accountability Office, a Department of
Defense employee responsible for contract oversight or management, or an authorized official of an agency
or the Department of Justice information that the employee reasonably believes is evidence of gross
mismanagement of a Department of Defense contract or grant, a gross waste of Department of Defense
funds, a substantial and specific danger to public health or safety, or a violation of law related to a
Department of Defense contract (including the competition for or negotiation of a contract) or grant.

(b) A parson who believes that the person has been subjected to a reprisal prohibited by paragraph

(a) may submit a complaint to the Inspector General of the Department of Defense, and the complaint
will be duly investigated as described in DFARS 203.903.
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